**** STOP PRESS ****

· COUNCIL RATIFIES HARBOUR & MARINA FEE RISE AT 1% - BUT DON’T FORGET THE VAT RISE.  

· IT IS HOPED THAT A COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE WILL ATTEND THE AGM TO ANSWER YOUR QUESTIONS.

Dear Members,

It is time to ask you to renew your membership and help the Association to continue in its efforts to negotiate with Gwynedd Council and their officers with one voice.  PMBHA now represents the majority of boats in the marina and the harbour.  Please continue with your efforts to encourage non-members to join. Your Membership fee remains at £5 for 2011.

The improved dialogue and frequent meetings with the Maritime office is continuing though we still have a number of contentious issues which will require addressing:

Dredging
The main dredge took place early summer 2010 and we were advised that designed level had been achieved.  Winter storms have now dramatically narrowed the entrance and high spots have developed once again particularly opposite Partingtons.  Following complaints from several members we met with the Maritime Officer.  His Officers have measured the entrance recently with the assistance of PMBHA.  The entrance is 14m wide and the Port buoys are out of position.  On the instructions of the Maritime Officer, the Council Engineering department is to undertake a substantial land based dredge before Easter.

PLEASE ENSURE THAT ANY GROUNDING INCIDENTS ARE REPORTED ON THE CORRECT FORMS. Only completed forms will be accepted by the Council.

Navigation marks at the harbour entrance

Following concerns raised at the 2010 AGM the Association included a submission to the October meeting of the Harbour Consultative Committee regarding the navigation marks at the harbour entrance and in particular the port perch. The Maritime Officer reported, that Trinity House had inspected all aids to navigation on the 21st September.  The inspector reported that the majority of the aids were in a favourable condition.  During the following discussion at the meeting, it was accepted by the Officer that they would review the position of the port perch mark. Your Committee will continue to press for action on this point. Action on this is imminent.

Proposed Sailing Academy

An announcement has been made that the funding package of £8.3 million has been approved for the Pwllheli Sailing Academy and Event Centre. Within the approval a sum of circa £3 million has been identified for 150 new berths and infrastructure associated with the Academy. As reported on the Sailing Club website a recent members meeting gave overwhelming support for this development. 

See http://www.pwllhelisailingclub.co.uk for more information. 

We will continue to reinforce our views on the responsibilities of the Council and its Officers under Ministry of Transport Harbour Act.

Thank you once again for supporting your Committee in 2010.  I look forward to seeing you at our AGM on Friday 22 April 2011 at 5pm in the Plas Menai Room.


Dave Dewsbury, Chairman PMBHA 
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